
Open Space Steering Group 1 Management and Maintenance: 5 August 2021  

 

Information: 

- Loose gravel in Pioneer Park has been inspected again and no evidence of 

loose gravel that would cause issues in terms of safety.  

- Greenbelt in the process of completing the standard reporting format specified 

in the Management and Maintenance Agreement.  

- Hattons Road Ponds – work continues on the process for adoption and 

transfer to the appropriate body. 

- Cycling team continues to progress proposals to bring the s106 cycle/footway 

improvements which run along the frontage of the Hattons Roads Pond site.  

- L&Q and County Council continue to progress discussions re. making a 

footpath link between the P&R and Waterpark.  

- L&Q reported that grass establishment was good at the Waterpark and 

Northern Greenway. And an opening date 23 August is realistic.  

- L&Q continue to work towards certification, focusing on Western Park, The 

Green, Pioneer Park.  

- A detailed site proposal for Table Tennis Tables has now been shared with 

Open Space Steering Group and Town Council. Neighbouring households will 

now be informed.   

- L&Q advised that the LEAP 3 Reserved Matters planning application would be 

submitted by the end of the month (August 2021).  

- Sports Pavilion Reserved Matters applicated has been validated. Town 

Council to discuss at their next committee.  

- Pre-App advice has been sought on the drainage remediation proposal for the 

allotment and orchard land. The views of the LLFA are also being sought on 

the proposals.  


